Superintendent’s Report

November 26th, 2018
I.       Needs Assessment 
As of the recent Program Director’s Meeting, all Needs Assessment items involving technology have been ordered and we’re currently awaiting arrival.  With the latest purchases, the district is officially “caught up” regarding technology, although it will likely take an annual infusion of Needs Assessment dollars simply to maintain that status as quickly as “new” technology is becoming obsolete.  Therefore, the targeted project of the KETS first offer of assistance which we will be approving tonight will be to change remaining school phones to the IP format as currently TES, Central Office, and Hillview are the only facilities with IP phone lines. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
October 26th;  FFA National Convention – Indianapolis
October 31st; OVEC – Shelbyville 

November 5th; FCA Regional Banquet – Louisville

November 13th; Work-Ready Panel – Frankfort 

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
December 20th is the date for the new subcontractor to demonstrate their abilities on the TES stained concrete floors in a test trial.  The independent consultant is to be present, however, we will be splitting the cost and accepting responsibility in the amount of $2,500 pending final outcome.  As nothing was specified in the previous contract to hold Morrell Construction accountable, they balked at the idea of paying someone to watch over them, and quite frankly, I wasn’t going to allow $2,500 to stand between us and the closeout of a 12 million dollar building.   
In regards to SCHS, the fences will be coming up in the next few weeks now that we have a working plan for parking and traffic control since so many parking spots will be lost in the process.  Once we approve the greenhouse bid tonight, that phase of the project will begin immediately (as weather permits). 
VII. Road Department Building
Based on the feedback I’ve received, the three dates given to Jim in order to set a tour for the BOE are November 27th, December 4th, or December 6th.
VIII. AESA Conference
Similar to last year, my responsibilities as OVEC Board of Director’s chair include the opportunity to attend the national AESA Conference held at Colorado Springs this year from Wednesday, November 28th until Saturday, December 1st.  While I am out of the office, Mr. Abell will be responsible for managing the district with communication coming from either him or I if the need arises, and to reiterate, the financial responsibility for this conference lies with OVEC.
        IX.        Distinguished Student Celebration
The first of these will be held Wednesday, December 5th at SCHS in conjunction with the first home basketball game of the year for the Lady Bears.  This will be for our elementary students as middle and high school students will be recognized on Friday, December 14th in conjunction with a double-header basketball game that highlights both boys and girls basketball teams.  
